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EATONIA  

NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required. 
 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

Travel Safely & Enjoy 
Your Canada Day July Long Weekend!  
 
 

 
 

Gail Morgan 
 

967-2669 
460-7811 

gg.morgan@yourlink.ca 

 

 

Deadline for 

submissions is 

the 22
nd

 of 

each month.   

Please 
provide 

payment with 
your ad.  

 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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The Town of Eatonia News 
 

1% penalty will be charged on July 4thto all 
current taxes (2011) that are outstanding. 

 

**Picnic tables located at campgrounds can be 
borrowed. Please contact the Town Office before 

removing the tables just in case campers or other 
organizations have reserved them** 

 

Vehicle and Trailer Parking – The Traffic Bylaw 

No. 2/10 

Vehicles – 72 Hour Limit 

All Trailers – 96 Hour Limit 

No person shall park any vehicle continuously 

longer than the time specified. 

-      A motor vehicle may be parked in any 

lane for the purpose of loading or 

unloading, provided that such motor 

vehicle shall be parked for a period 

exceeding fifteen (15) minutes, unless 

written permission has first been obtained 

from the Bylaw Enforcement Officer for 

an extension of such time. 

-      No operator of a vehicle shall stop such 

vehicle in any of the following places, 

except when necessary to avoid collision 

or conflict with each other traffic or in 

compliance with the directions of a Peace 

Officer or traffic sign or signal: 

(a) On the driving lane of any 

street 

(b) Within an intersection 

(c) On a sidewalk 

(d) On a crosswalk 

(e) On a boulevard 

(f) Within four and one-half 

(4.5m) meters of the driveway 

entrance to any fire station. 

Take consideration for other homeowners, 

intersections, alleyways, etc. 

Numbers on all Buildings 

To help with 911 we would like to ask your 

assistance by putting visible number(s) on all 

buildings, commercial and residential in front for 

east identification of civic (Street) locations. 

 

Litter – Dogs and Cats Bylaw No. 3/08 

If a dog or cat defecates on any public property 

other than the property of the owner, possessor 

or harbourer of the said dog or cat, the owner, 

possessor or harbourer of the dog or cat shall 

cause such defecation to be removed 

immediately and disposed of in a sanitary 

fashion.  Failure to cause such removal shall be 

an infraction of this Bylaw. Penalty (fine) for first 

offence $50.00. 

 

Trees and Shrubs – On your property, including 

portions hanging off your property are your 

responsibilities to maintain and trim. 

Just a reminder to keep your trees and shrubs on 

the corner lots trimmed so that the traffic at the 

intersections/ laneways can be seen in every 

direction no more than three (3) feet high.  Also 

remember to keep your trees along sidewalks 

trimmed, so pedestrians are able to use the 

sidewalks properly.  Laneways are to be trimmed 

back as well for vehicles to get through. 

“Elm Trees” – means any tree or part of a tree, 

living or dead, of the Ulmus genus and its 

cultivars, including the American Siberian and 

Japanese elm trees, and includes any elm tree in 

the form of fuel wood, nursery stock, lumber, 

woodchips, log, branches or bark. 
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The Town of Eatonia News Cont’d 
 

Observe the annual pruning ban.  Do not prune 

your Elms between April 1st and August 31st.  

The Elm Bark Beetle that spreads the DED fungus 

is attached to freshly cut elm and is most active 

during this period. 

Don’t use, store, or transport Elm wood.  It’s 

illegal!  One piece of elm firewood can carry over 

1800 infested elm bark beetles.  The DED 

regulations apply to all Elms including Siberian & 

Manchurian Elms. 
 

Pest Prevention Tips 

Here are some tips to follow to deter pest from 

inhabiting any property: 

- Do not allow garbage, lawn waste or 

other debris to accumulate on your 

property 

- Keep all materials such as building 

materials and fire wood neatly stacked 

and off the ground a minimum of 0.15 

meters  (6 inches) 

- All sheds should be placed on a cement/ 

asphalt pad or a six (6) inch base of 

crushed rock to prevent pests from 

burrowing underneath 

- Secure garbage in containers with lids and 

eliminate any standing water  

- Inspect property, building, vehicles and 

trailers on a regular basis for signs of 

pests 

- When using poisons to control pests 

please use extreme caution to avoid any 

unwanted poisonings 

 

 

 

 

Mosquitoes  

In order to keep the mosquitoes population 

down we need to ensure that they are not 

creating breeding ground around your house or 

business. 

Here are some tips: 

- Look for places where rainwater collects 

and stands 

- Check and empty items such as birdbaths, 

flower pots, wading pools, fountains, fish 

ponds, cans, bottles, tires, rain barrels, 

tree holes and any other items in your 

yard that may hold water 

- Fill holes where you find standing water 

- Swimming pools need to be maintain 

- Remove water that collects on pool 

covers 

- Turn over wading pools when not in use 

- Eaves troughs and drains. Don’t let things 

pile up!  Clear leaves and twigs from eave 

troughs, storm and roof gutters 

throughout the summer.  Make sure 

drainage ditches are not clogged.   

- Check flat roofs for standing water 

- Cut lawns frequently.  Clear away lawn 

cuttings, leaves and other debris 

- Clear out dense shrubbery where 

mosquitoes like to breed and rest 
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The Town of Eatonia News Cont’d 
 
Bylaw #6/10 

 Hours for outside watering are 7:00 to 
10:00 morning and evening. 

 Odd numbered addresses shall be allowed 
to use water for outdoor purposes on odd 
numbered calendars days. 

 Even numbered addresses shall be 
allowed to use water for outdoor 
purposes on even numbered calendar 
days. 

 Water restrictions are in effect January to 
December of each year. 

 Penalties: 
- First infraction of this Bylaw is 

$100.00 (one hundred dollars) 
- Second & subsequent infractions is 

$250.00 (two hundred & fifty 
dollars 
 

Burning In Town 
As per Bylaw No. 5/07, proper collection 

and disposal of garbage, no person shall burn any 
garbage or refuse within the town limits.   

 

As per the Fire Pit Bylaw No. 3/09, only 
charcoal, cut seasoned wood, or manufacturer’s 
logs are to be burned in fire pits.  You are not to 
burn leaves, grass clippings, garden refuse, or any 
material that when burned will generate 
excessive smoke or an offensive odor.  If smoke 
from a fire causes an unreasonable interference 
with the use and enjoyment of another person’s 
property, the fire must be extinguished 
immediately.   

 

Due to insurance reasons and safety 
issues with the conditions of the building the 
curling rink is tentatively scheduled to be 
demolished at the end of July this year. 
 

 

Nuisance and abatement Bylaw No.  

Junked Vehicles 

You must have a valid license plate on vehicle, 

and they can’t be rusted, wrecked, partly 

wrecked or dismantled on your property.  If you 

have a junked vehicle it has to be enclosed within 

an approved structures, or you have a business 

dealing with junked vehicles. 
 

The Eatonia Town Council would like to thank Cheryl 
Bailey for all her work involved in the Wind Turbine 
project as well as the recent Heritage Grant.  Thank 
you for the extra hours you have put in!  We would also 
like to congratulation Cheryl on ten years with the 
Town.  Your commitment to excellence is greatly 
appreciated and noted in the many unseen jobs you 
do.  Thank you! 

 The Eatonia Town Council 
 

 
Please refer to the posted list on the door at 

Eaton House to arrange viewing of the 

Heritage Park facilities. 

Eatonia Oasis Living News 
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June has been a busy month!!  The residents have 
been enjoying the warmer weather and have been 
getting outside a lot more.  In between all the rainy 
days, we have managed to get quite a few flowers 
planted!  Our big project this year is our “Stand up 
Garden.”  The seeds have already started to sprout 
and we are all looking forward to our fall harvest.  
Thank you very much to Leroy Mackrell and Darryl 
Oomen for setting it up for us. 
This month’s activities included our daily morning 
exercises and work bee, as well as baking and 
crafts.  We must thank Marie Smith for organizing 
our craft days…she has been volunteering with us 
for ten years now!  Ann-Patricia Verhoeven helped 
Marie this month.  Thanks, ladies! Other activities 
included shuffleboard, balloon badminton, Guess 
the Word…we tried a new game on the Wii-The 
Price is Right.  Some of the ladies also were 
pampered with a manicure! 
On June 8th the residents were treated to Chinese 
Food.  Thank you so much to the Eatonia Oasis 
Living Auxiliary for organizing the supper.  The 
residents always enjoy seeing different faces! 
Speaking of different faces … Annie Warrington 
was thrilled to have visitors all the way from B.C.!  
She gave them a tour of our facility, and said they 
were very impressed! 
Our monthly birthday party was held on June 23.  
We celebrated two birthdays in June, Maynard 
Mastel and John Steinkey.  The Lutheran Church 
ladies were our hosts and Amy’s Playschool 
children were our entertainment.  Thank you to 
everyone!!  The afternoon was enjoyed by all!! 
Father’s Day was celebrated with an afternoon 
picnic and games. Happy Father’s Day! 
On June 20, twelve residents travelled by bus to the 
Kindersley Museum.  We started off by enjoying a 
lovely lunch.  Thank you to all the ladies at the 
Museum!! We were joined by Annie Warrington’s 
daughter Lorrene Johnson and Margaret Russell’s 
daughter Brenda White.  Annie’s son, Bill 
Warrington was also there sharing some history 
about the exhibits …the residents were 
reminiscing  about the past and marveled at how 
much has changed in their life time.   
 

Thanks to Ann-Patricia Verhoeven and Linda Radies 
for volunteering their time to come along to help.  
We wouldn’t be able to plan these trips without 
volunteers!  It was a wonderful day! 
We are sad to say good bye to Jesse Donald. He has 
been doing work experience at E.O.L. for the past 
few months.  The residents enjoy his smiling face.  
Maybe we’ll see you back in the fall? The ladies 
from the Eatonia Library were here this month 
with reading material…the residents who use this 
service sure appreciate it.  Thanks! 
Our Bacon and Egg Brunch was held on June 11.  
Bernice Radies was kind enough to come in and 
help.  The residents enjoyed visiting with her, as 
they do with all our volunteers.  Also Thank You to 
Amy and Kara for helping with night lunch as well 
as Debi Christman.  If there is anyone out there that 
would like to volunteer their time to help out at 
E.O.L. call Vicki or Cora at 967-2447.  
 
DONATIONS: 
Herb and Joyce Frank-Belated Thank You for the 
Mums and Carnations 
Busy Bee Greenhouse-Two Trays of Bedding Plants 
Gary Ritsco-Puzzles 
Harvey White-Cantaloupe 
Ken Erker-Eggs 
Herb Frank-100 lbs Potatoes 
Janeil-Honey 
Debi Christman-Coleslaw, Soya Sauce, Just Right 
Cereal, Celery, Zucchini Loaf 
Gail Morgan and Kathy Pozniak-Truffle and Puff 
Pastry 
Brenda White-Rhubarb 
Krista Erker-Cookies 
Fritz Eckstein-Box of Bananas and Apples 
Lorraine Bews-Cranberry Juice 
Lorna Cridland-Saskatoon Pies 
Moorease Scott-Cherry Dessert and Red Rose Tea 
Bill Rosher-Radishes 
Grad-Lettuce, Corn, Potatoes and Dessert 
Volunteer Appreciation Barbeque-Ice Cream 
Sandwiches, Buns, Condiments 

 

Communities In Bloom 
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We have again joined the C.I.B. to 
beautify our community and to foster pride in 
keeping our town neat and tidy. So we are again 
asking residents to assist by cleaning up their 
property(s) and keeping the weeds and grass 
under control. 
 

As you have noticed, new self-watering 
planters have been purchased for flowers at the 
corners on Main Street. If anyone is willing to 
make a donation towards the cost of these 
planters, it would be greatly appreciated. The 
donation could be made at the Town Office (to 
the C.I.B.) or mailed to Box 248, Eatonia, Sk. 
 

We also would appreciate any manual 
assistance, especially nearer to the judging date ~ 
which will be held on Wednesday, August 3rd, 
2011. You can contact Darlene Olson or Leah 
Cooper. 

 

Thanks Again goes to Laurie Adams and 
Joy Assmus who planted the flowers at the 
Herritage Park and to all who help with the 
watering of the flowers. 

 

The C.I.B. Committee 

 

 
 

EATONIA TAVERN 
 

Phone 967-2227 or Apply in Person 

 

 
 

EATONIA, SK 
 

HARDWARE 
Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 
Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street      Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

 
 

SASKATOON U-PICK 

  

New crop will be ready the 2nd week of July.  
U-pick or we can pick for you. 

 

We do not spray our trees or fruit.  Recent 
research indicates that Saskatoon berries 

have higher levels of antioxidants 
compared to other more common berries 

such as wild blueberries, strawberries and 
raspberries 

  

We also have available frozen Saskatoon 
packages (4 cup packages). 

  
Call Duane at 967-2869 (463-9294 cell) or 

Lorna at 967-2824 
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DEAR PAST & PRESENT 

RATEPAYERS & RESIDENTS 
 

Mark Your Calendars and Come Join Us 
RM of Newcombe # 260  
Centennial Celebration 

August 20th, 2011 Glidden, SK 
 

WE DON’T WANT TO MISS ANYONE SO PLEASE 
HELP GET THE WORD OUT 

 

ENJOY AN AFTERNOON AND EVENING OF 
CELEBRATION 

Of the History Of Our Municipality 
 

** THIS IS AN INTERACTIVE DAY – YOU CAN 
MAKE IT BETTER ** 

 

 We would like local musicians, ethnic 
dancers, poets, IF YOU CAN DO IT WE 
WANT TO SEE IT. 

 Local Art or Craft items to display, 
including quilts, Pictures, Pottery, Etc. 

 Youth Art Competition Up to 18 years 
original works of any kind 

 History or Antiques If you wish to 
display – We would like to set up 
displays the day before 
 

PLEASE CONTACT THE RM OFFICE AS 
SOON AS POSSIBLE FOR DETAILS 

DON’T BE SHY 
 

We are planning Events and Displays 
Starting at 1:00 PM 

 

Pony Rides, Art & Quilt Displays, History 
Display, Sign Dedication 

 

With a Nominal Charge ($5.00, Preschool 
Free) Beef on a bun Supper (Advanced 

Tickets only so we Can Get a Head Count) 
All Other Activities are FREE!! 

 

Birthday Cake & Listen to Bill Waiser with 
A Historical Commentary Then Watch or 
Participate In Your Local Talent Evening 

This Will Be Fun For All Ages 
 

CONTACT THE RM OFFICE 463-3338 
TO ENTER YOUR ART, 

ENTERTAINMENT OR TO PURCHASE 
SUPPER TICKETS 

 

Proud Moments 

 
 

Former Eatonia resident Eli Brown, currently 
residing in Kindersley, has been busy on the the 
track and gridiron.  Eli recently competed in the 

Saskatchewan Athletics Provincial Track meet in 
Saskatoon setting personal bests with a 2nd place 
finish in the 400m followed by a 5th place finish in 

both the 200m and 800m events.  Eli also competed 
in the Football Saskatchewan Roughrider Bowl 

consisting of the top players from the eight regional 
skill identification camps held across Saskatchewan. 
 Eli is currently on the practice roster of the U-18 

Team Saskatchewan competing in the U-18 
Football Canada Cup. 

 
 

 

Eatonia Arts Council Presents at the 
Eaton Catalogue House: 

 
                OSAC SHOWS 

A Wide Horizon By Terry Fenton 
July 17 to July 31, 2011 

 
Mixed Messages, Fragmented Stories 

By Holly Hildebrand 
August 1 to August 20 

Open daily 2pm. To 4pm. 
Sponsored by 
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We would like to thank everyone who donated 

baking to the Mother’s Day Tea and Bake 

Sale, all those who attended, the volunteer 

helpers and Marj Cooke’s family for the special 

cake. A huge thank you to Walter Assmus for 

calling number’s at our bingos. We would also 

welcome new members to join us. 

 

Thanks Again, 

E.O.L. Auxiliary 
 
 

 
 

SCREENINGS PROJECT 

 

Thanks to everybody for the donations this 

year, over 45,000 was collected. 

Wheat & Durum 
 

Kevin Butt 

Herb Frank 

 

Also thanks to Somerville Farms for the 

donation of their trucking! Anybody that we 

missed please contact Mike at 967-2482 

 

 

 

I enjoyed my day at grad.  Thank you 
to everyone who sent me gifts and cards, 
businesses for their grad greetings, and for 
all the good wishes.  Thank you to all of 
you who volunteered to make the day fun 
for all of us grads. 

 
Sincerely, Jordan Rudy 

 

 
 

 

           ANNOUNCEMENT  

RAILROAD SPEEDERS TO VISIT EATONIA 

MONDAY, JULY 11 ……….. 11:30 – 1 P.M. 

COME DOWN TO THE STATION AND VIEW 

THESE RESTORED JIGGERS FROM DAYS 
PAST 

 

Come Join Ecumenical Vacation Bible 
School 

 

August 2nd to 5th   - 9:00 am – 11:30am 
Eatonia United Basement 

Ages 5-12 Cost $3/ Child or $6/Family 
You can register early with 
 Marie Smith at 967-2546 or  

8:45am on Aug.2nd, 2011. 
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Eatonia Library News  
 

The Eatonia Library Board would like to thank Gary 
Francis from Palliser Land for the photocopier he 
donated to the library. The charges for printing are 
$.25/pg. the copier is only black and white but there is 
a scanner that will copy in color. Color printing is 
$.50/pg. Both are for patron use.  
The board welcomes Bunty Maggrah as the new 
assistant librarian. The board also thanks Garnet 
Nunweiler for her years as assistance.  
A huge thank you to Donna Henry for the new 
hardcover books she donated to the library. They 
have been sent in to be barcoded and are available 
for lending. There is a huge selection of authors, some 
favorites and some new. Also we would like to pass 
on a huge thank you to Carol Bailey and Garnet & 
Jerome Nunweiler for going through the books and 
bringing them in to the library.  
If anyone has westerns or large print books they want 
get rid of please donate them to the library. Please do 
not put donated books in the outside box as this is for 
returned library books.  
There is an ongoing book sale of donated books. 
Paperbacks are $.25 each or 5/$1.00, hardcovers are 
$1.00 each and all others are at the librarian’s 
discresion. We have a big variety of mystery 
paperbacks and hardcovers, romance, non-fiction, 
crafts, kid’s books etc. Come and check out the 
selection. Any donations could be put to purchasing 
large print books for our library as we could use some 
new ones.  
Thanks to Milton Specht for donating his 2 books to 
the library. There are also Bill Wardill's books’, and 
displays of books for winter, summer, fall, back to 
school, valentine's day, Christmas, spring, aboriginal 
books and many more.  
The Summer Reading Program is starting June 28th 
and ends Sept 7th. The theme is SPLASH! Celebrate 
Summer. Come to the library to join and receive your 
log book, poster, & stickers. There are super prizes so 
read over summer and return your log to enter in for 
the Big prizes. There will be small ones through 
summer to win, also a Guess How Many contest. Your 
name can be entered for every 5 books read for all 

ages and for every 5 books read your name is entered 
for the big prize at the end of the program to be 
drawn by Central.  
There is also a Teen Reading Challenge for grades 8 & 
up. For every book read there is a ballot to fill out and 
enter to win prizes at the end of summer. There is a 
book that goes with the contest with different things 
to do and the book needs to be returned by Sept 9th. 
Come to the library to join and let’s take part in these 
contests over summer. 
The idea is to use library books, so bring the children 
for books and read, read, read this summer. The more 
books read the more chances to win prizes. We have 
new junior books and graphic novels, also a good 
selection of young adult books. We are always getting 
new books in.  
The library is doing a Huge renovation this November 
the library will be closed for 2 weeks in November 
while Cooke & Cooke Company Reno’s will be painting 
the library and new carpet will be installed. 
Everything will need to be moved from the library so 
we will be in need of boxes for books so if you have 
extra books please keep them for the books. We are 
using fundraising money and a grant from the 
government for this project.  
Remember library cards are free and for any age, the 
only charge is if books are returned late. The library 
has all kinds of books and talking books for all ages, 
magazines, CD'S, DVD & VHS movies both adult and 
kids for borrowing. We can receive books from the 
whole province and if your book can't be found 
Central can go elsewhere to get it or purchase it.  
 

 
Library Hours- Tues - 11:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Wed - 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Thurs - 6:30 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. 
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